NRAO RECOGNIZES TWO SCIENTISTS' ENDEAVORS
 
The National Radio Astronomy Observatory recognized Dr. Eduardo Hardy's and Dr. Joseph McMullin's labor on their ten years of faithful service in this institution. Both scientists are currently working in Santiago, Chile, at the ALMA offices.
Hardy, the AUI-NRAO representative in Chile and Head of the NRAO Chile office, has broad academic experience: as a professor for 21 years in the Physics Department at Université Laval, Quebec, Canada; as a Carnegie Postdoctoral Fellow at Caltech/Mt. Wilson & Palomar; and presently as an adjoint professor in the Astronomy Dept. at the Universidad de Chile. He has been a member on several boards, committees and professional organizations like the Astrophysics Laboratory at Université Laval; the Mont Mégantic Center and Observatory at U. Laval/U. Montreal; the National Science and Engineer Research Council of Canada, the HIA advisory Committee, etc. 
Joseph McMullin, is currently the AIV System Integration Lead in ALMA. During the last ten years, he has assumed different duties in NRAO, working at every NRAO site (including the Tucson office on the University of Arizona campus). In his current position, he is in charge of Coordination and Execution of the AIV Mission in ALMA. His main duties are to assemble and integrate the major ALMA sub-systems into a working system; to establish the initial technical performance and ensure that it meets stated technical requirements; and to deliver and support Commissioning.

Over the last ten years McMullin has held the following duties in NRAO: the development of the initial commissioning software (DISH) for the GBT; participation in commissioning observations in Green Bank; Project Manager for AIPS++ and later CASA in Socorro; and supervising post-processing needs for ALMA and the EVLA.
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From left to right, Dr. Fred K. Y. Lo, Director of NRAO; Dr. Eduardo Hardy, AUI-NRAO representative in Chile and Head of the NRAO Chile office; and Dr. Ethan J. Schreier, President of AUI, Inc.
